St. Thomas à Becket

Minutes of the Baptism Steering Committee Meeting #3

October 30, 2003 - 7:30p.m.

Present:
Paul A., Marie-Linda B., Samia B., Eric & Marianne C., Katerina C., Fr. Tom D. Diane F., Jana V.L. 

Opening Prayer: Fr. Tom

Presentation of “Current Practices” document

This document has been reviewed at the last meeting, corrected and updated and is now available on the web.  We will review the details at a later point in this meeting.  This document will serve as a good training document for new team members.

Presentation of new baptismal schedule

The new schedule is set till May 2004, and includes an additional steering committee meeting in the month of September 2004.  On the reverse side, there is the list of team members and their coordinates.  A correction of telephone number and e-mail address for the Chroback’s was made note of.  Samia will update the list.  Fr. Tom noted that in the event of not being able to attend a meeting, to call on another team, as is usually the practice.

New Business

Review of the new business points.

New web site address: http://becketbaptism.tripod.com - father Tom noted that the Yahoo Group web site is still there, but Yahoo have changed their policy for downloading files, such as the schedule, minutes etc.  and now one would have to go through a bit of hassle in order to do such a simple.  Fr. Tom presented the new web site and content.  Also, the link to this web site has been put on the Becket site.

Order of reading in the reading books for the celebration seems to be mixed; this appeared to be because of somewhat unclear instructions in following these readings in the source books.  

Fr. Tom and Samia will look at correcting the situation.

Fr. Tom offered any body that would like a copy of the Ritual for Baptism Celebration to make a copy of it (which Marie-Linda had) before they would leave.

New baptismal certificates for Philippino families:  Traditionally in this culture, at Baptism there could be more than two godparents; this is a way to bind families together. Those who have come to Canada, have an expectation that this tradition continues.  However, according to our tradition there would be only two godparents.  Fr. Tom discussed the issue with a philippino priest in the Archdiocese of Montreal who, when encountering this situation he has created a certificate which includes the two official godparents as well as the traditional ones, without signing the Register Book.

Fr. Tom discussed the idea with Fr. Gilles, and he agreed with it.  The team welcomed the idea and approved of it subject to final approval by the Pastor.

Attendance records for baptismal meeting: An attendance should be taken of parents and godparents who attend the meetings, since it’s been the practice that sometimes neither show up at the meeting but still the baptism was done on Sunday.  It has been suggested that the team would take attendance on the data sheets during the meeting.  

A suggestion has been made to send by mail information to parents on the role of godparents etc.

Sub-Committee for improvements: the role of this sub-committee would be to look at bringing about improvement in the ministry, such as: Important areas in current practices; Formation to parents; follow-up suggesting a post-baptism Newsletter twice a year.  This sub-committee would meet possibly every other month (including the steering committee meetings).  It would be favourable to have this team in place before the next steering committee meeting.

Varia

A question arose from around the table on how to run a meeting without a minister (as it happens at time) and still have it effective.

Review of “Current Practices” document – Fr. Tom went through the document and necessary changes were taken note of, and the document will be updated on the web.

Fr. Tom mentioned that the Video is now on the Baptism shelf between the two offices of

Fr. Gilles and Fr. Tom for easy access to the team.

A track of supplies needs to be kept, namely:

· Donation envelops

· Survey 

· Godparents’ cards

· Name tags cards

· Magazines

· Flowers (for the pews)

· Readings’ copies

· Baptismal certificates

· Faith First cards.

A list of these items should be posted on the shelf, and team members would mark any item missing and Samia will ensure their availability.

Closing prayer: Fr. Tom

Next meeting: January 15, 2004

